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The Burritt’s Rapids Community Association

Meeting of the Board of Trustees

Date: April 10 2013
Trustees Present:

John Dwyer, Patrick Gonneau, Renee Smith, Inge Vangemeren, Tiiu Wallner, Maureen Wilson

Community Members Present:

Fairlie Ellis, John Tilbury
Agenda:

· Minutes last month (John)
· Finances (Jill)
·  Update

· Rental

· Hall Maintenance

· Other Business
· Proposal to Replace Metal Railings

· Website Management

· Core Funding for Greening Committee
Meeting Started:   7:05 pm

Minutes last month (John)

Minutes for January 2013 were reviewed and corrections brought by Trustees.  Corrected minutes will be distributed soon.

There were no minutes available for the February 2013 meeting and no meeting was held in March 2013.

Finances (Jill)

The Treasurer was not in attendance and so a financial update was not given.

Update

Rental

The Chairperson (and rental agent) pointed out that the Hall was in heavy demand.

There was an abbreviated discussion on rental fees, and it was agreed that this matter would be pursued next month when the Treasurer would be present.  Among other things, it was suggested that the fee structure should reflect whether the tenant was ‘for profit’ or not.
Hall Maintenance

Burritt’s Rapids resident Chris Roberts was to be approached by the Chairperson to replace the facia (damaged by ice during the winter); the Board stressed that this should be considered urgent.  The Chairperson was also to ensure that Chris completes repairs to the women’s bathroom.

Burritt’s Rapids resident Sean McCann is to repair the trellis damaged during the winter.  (With many thanks from the Board.)
Trustees Maureen Wilson and John Dwyer are to follow up on a plan for Hall interior repairs.

Trustee Patrick Gonneau is to prepare a proposal (NG Grant) to support electrical work to facilitate the use of a generator.

There was a discussion on Hall cleaning implements.  The Chairperson is to ask the cleaning agent to wash the floor mop and get her opinion on the functionality of the vacuum cleaner.
Trustee Maureen Wilson is to purchase better electric kettles when a good sale comes up.

The Chairperson referred to problems with the tether ball – the rope breaks frequently – and it was agreed that a better quality product (parachute line was mentioned)  would be purchased.

Other Business 
Proposal to Replace Metal Railings 

Burritt’s Rapids residents Fairlie Ellis and John Tilbury presented plans for replacing the metal railings with benches and planters at the front of the Hall.  They presented detailed plans for this, including estimated costs.
Code requirements and rules regarding building permits were examined and it was determined that there should be no impediment to proceeding.  Trustees enthusiastically endorsed the proposal and offered a number of suggestions, including the possibility of removing that part of the concrete slab which extends beyond the Hall.  These will be borne in mind.
Web Design
The Chairperson explained the efforts she had taken to get assistance to make the Web Site more user friendly and to keep in up-to-date.  These had not been successful.

Trustee Patrick Gonneau agreed to approach a colleague on BREA to see whether he would assist.

Core Funding for the Greening Committee

Trustee Tiiu Wallner raised a proposal on behalf of the Greening Committee that core funding – the funding required to maintain current Public Gardens – be provided routinely by BRAC.  This would recognize the contribution the Committee makes to the ‘curb appeal’ of the Hall, ease the requirement to fund-raise and allow for the use of fund-raising to undertake special projects.

The proposal was agreed to in principle with the proviso that funding requirements be reviewed yearly. 

Next Meeting:
May 8 2013
Adjourned:
8:15 pm
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